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“For everyone who asks, receives, and the one who seeks, 

finds: and to the one who knocks, the door will open.”  
- Luke 11:3 

 
 
 
My dear parishioners, 
 
The thread tying together the Old Testament reading and the 
Gospel reading today is about being fearless in asking God for 
something. Abraham bargains with God and Jesus teaches us 
to pray. In Jesus’ parable about prayer, God is the friend we 
bother in the middle of the night and wear down with our  
persistent asking. 
 
It’s neat to think of God as a loving friend, a kind, caring  
parent, one who will enter into our human need and meet with 
us. It’s what Jesus taught us in the Lord’s Prayer. St. Teresa of 
Avila said, “You must simply say the Lord’s Prayer… but you 
must say it very, very slowly.”  We will never exhaust the  
wisdom found in this wonderful prayer which is so special  
because it was given to us by Jesus himself. 
 
Love and summer blessings, 
 

 
Msgr. Bob Cilinski 
Pastor 

     A Message from our Pastor 
Msgr. Bob Cilinski 

FR. READY ROOM 
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NO HANDS BUT YOURS MINISTRY 
 

No Hands But Yours is an original Nativity Minis-
try doing God’s work by serving those less fortunate 
members of His flock. We work distributing food, 
clothing, and personal items to the poor and home-
less in DC and northern VA every Sunday morning, 
rain or shine.  

 

We also have weekly trips into designated areas bringing Panera 
bread donations along with help from local food banks. Through 
the blessings of God, we have grown through our Nativity  
community and continue to do so. For more details visit the  
Nativity Parish website at https://nativityburke.org/service/ 
no-hands-but-yours/. Families are also welcomed! If you have 
interest in learning more and would like to participate in daily/
Sunday runs, please contact John Rubino at: 
john.albert.rubino@gmail.com. 

ALTAR FLOWERS 
The Altar Flower Book is open. This is a thoughtful way to honor 
a loved one, living or deceased. If you are interested, please stop 

by the parish office to sign up. You can  also go online and  
reserve flowers on our website at:  

https://nativityburke.org/altar-flowers/. 

ACCOLADE OF THE WEEK 
 

Accolade of the Week goes to the cast and crew of  
Fiddler on the Roof for their outstanding performances  

to sold out audiences. The acting, singing, sound,  
set design and props were amazing!  

Congratulations to Barbara Schwartz, Director of the 
Nativity Players and all involved in such a fantastic show. 



 
  
  

 

 
 Nativity Catholic Church, Burke Virginia                17th Sunday in Ordinary Time July 27, 2025 

Interested in advertising in the bulletin? Call Mike Jurosky  
at 717-648-5996 or email: mjurosky@diocesan.com 

Love working with children? Want flexibility? 
Consider subbing at Nativity School! Please Join Us! 
 

We are in need of substitute teachers with the following  
minimum qualifications: 

 2-plus years of college 

 Ability to follow a lesson plan and give effective 
instructions in the absence of the teacher 

 Proficiency in maintaining effective classroom 
management skills 

 Diocesan-compliant 

 Successful background check 
 

For more information, email Rich Godwin at  
rgodwin@nativityschool.org, or call him at (703) 455-2300, 
ext.146; or you can contact Shannon Murphy, our Registrar,  
at (703) 455-2300, or smurph@nativityschool.org.    

Diocese’s Mornings of Mercy for Divorced Catholics:  
Saturday, August 9 from 9:00am – 12:00pm  
at Good Shepherd Catholic Church  
 

Hurting after divorce? Want to enter into fellowship with  
Catholics in similar situations and to grow more deeply in  
your relationship with Jesus? 
Join other members of the Diocese who have gone through  
divorce for a morning retreat. The morning will include Holy 
Mass, talk, and Benediction. Mornings of Mercy retreats are  
led by Father Tom Ferguson, Pastor of Good Shepherd Catholic 
Church. The retreats are free but please register at:  
Arlington Diocese/Mornings of Mercy.  

Additional information can be found at  
https://www.arlingtondiocese.org/morningsofmercy/ 
(Brought to you by Nativity’s Journey of Hope ministry for  
separated and divorced Catholics). 

Gifts for Seminarian Education Endowment Fund (SEEF) 
Please support our seminarians and SEEF, a permanent  

endowment fund established in 2011. SEEF's income provides 
funding for annual seminarian expenses such as room, board, 

tuition, health insurance and books, which total almost  
$45,000 per seminarian. Please give generously!  

To donate, make checks payable to: “Foundation for the  
CDA - SEEF.” Mail to: The Foundation, 200 N. Glebe Road, 

Suite 811, Arlington, VA 22203. Questions: contact John French 
at john.french@arlingtondiocese.org or (703) 841-3819. 

 

Volunteer Childcare Coordinator Needed 
 

Terms: Volunteer position with $500 quarterly stipend for their 
ongoing oversight of the Childcare Ministry. Can also work as a 
childcare provider and receive the usual $15/hour rate for any 
events they work. Approximately 20 hours per month. 
 

Location: Nativity Catholic Church 
Experience: Previous experience working with children  
preferred 
Education: High School degree or equivalent experience 
 

Childcare Ministry is for children ages 1-12 and is offered for 
events where the parents remain in the building. The Coordina-
tor is someone who loves the Catholic faith and is eager to serve 
the community at the parish by providing childcare.  
The Coordinator will collaborate with the Director of Family 
Ministry and the Coordinator of Marriage Enrichment Ministry 
to create a safe environment for the children. 
 

To apply, email Alison Fram at afram@nativityburke.org with a 
cover letter expressing your interest.  
For more information about duties and responsibilities please 
visit: htpps://nativityburke.org/volunteer-childcare-coordinator/ 

Retreat for Person's Facing Serious Illness 
Hosted by Catholic Charities, Diocese of Arlington 

October 3 - 5, San Damiano Retreat Center, White Post 
 

Seeking Rest and Renewal? 
Amid illness and uncertainty, God’s love remains a source of 
comfort and strength. You and your caregiver are warmly invited 
to a peaceful weekend retreat for person's facing serious illness. 
This retreat is an opportunity for prayer, reflection, spiritual 
guidance, and gentle care. Diocesan priests, medical profession-
als, and volunteers will accompany you with compassion and 
support. Come find spiritual healing, hope, and rest in God’s 
loving presence.  
For questions or to register, email retreat@ccda.net, and a nurse 
will contact you within a few days. For further information, 
please call (703) 841-3830. Space is limited. 

FAIRFAX MEMORIAL BURIAL PLOT FOR SALE 
Burial plot private sale: new space at Fairfax Memorial Park,  
located at 9900 Braddock Road, Fairfax. Premium location,  

behind the Crucifix Site, lot #259 - site B (near priests burials).  
Price $7,800.00 OBO, serious inquiries only. Please  

contact: fyelicie@gmail.com or myelicie@verizon.net. 
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MASS INTENTIONS & 
MASS SCHEDULE 
“We are God's People”  

1 Peter 2:10 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday, July 28 
7:30 am  † Francesca Deaton  
 
Tuesday, July 29 
7:30 am  † Carole Maier  
12:00 pm  † Ida Von Geldern  
 
Wednesday, July 30 
7:30 am  † Robert Kovacs  
 
Thursday, July 31 
7:30 am  A Special Intention 
12:00 pm  Special Intention for Kathy McHugh 
 
Friday, August 1 
7:30 am  Special Intention for Carol Klumb 
 
Saturday, August 2 
9:00 am  † Robert Sageley Erskine 
5:00 pm  † Stephanie Bomar 
7:00 pm  † Mery Silva de Vivas  
 
Sunday, August 3 
7:00 am  † Raymond P. Bosworth  
9:00 am  Special Intention for Sisters Donatella &  
  Mary Attilia  
11:00 am  † Francesco Barbariol  
1:00 pm  † James Hillebrandt  
5:30 pm  Parishioners 

 
In prayer, let us remember  

the sick and deceased of the parish 
visit nativityburke.org for the Priest Mass Schedule 

 

 ALTAR FLOWERS - Donated by 

 

Barbara, Stan and Debbie Zagalak 
In Loving Memory of 
Agnes Albrecht 
 

and 
 

Shirley Rebello 
In Loving Memory of 
Nana Rosy Fernandes 

“Ask and you will receive; seek and you will find; knock  
and the door will be opened to you.” LUKE 11:9 

 

Jesus assures us that if we ask, God will take care of what we 
need. The problem is that our culture often confuses what we real-

ly need with what we simply want. The truth is that many of us 
need very little. However, we usually want so much more! 

Stewardship is simply being grateful for all that we are and all 
that we have been given, and generously sharing all of our  

God-given gifts with others. Gratitude and generosity are gifts 
that opens doors to new relationships with others and with God. 
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Pro-Life Corner:  
 

Chemical abortions kill children, harm women 
and pollute our water supply 
“Students for Life Action was the first to blow the 
whistle on the horrifying reality that Chemical 
Abortion Pills are polluting our water supply.  

As you know, we have been fighting tooth & nail to end Chemical 
Abortion, save preborn babies, and protect women. 

Now, our most conservative estimate about the waste generated 
by Chemical Abortion Pills comes out to around 50 tons every 
year. Since most of these chemically aborted babies are flushed 
down toilets – and wastewater treatment plants don’t treat for 
human remains or the toxins found in Chemical Abortion Pills – 
our drinking water is being poisoned.  
When we first sounded the alarm, the Abortion Lobby mocked us. 
Then, the media ignored us. And the last administration’s  
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) did absolutely nothing. 
But now, others are following our lead! Just recently, Focus on 
the Family published a major report confirming what we’ve been 
warning about for a long time: tap water in the U.S. may already 
be contaminated with the residue of Chemical Abortion Pills and 
human remains – flushed during at-home “toilet bowl” abortions. 
Now… it’s time for the EPA to act. If you agree, will you please 
sign Students for Life Action’s “Clean Water for All Life Petition”  
to the EPA, insisting that they investigate the dangers Chemical 
Abortion Pills pose to America’s water supply? That way, we can 
call on EPA Commissioner Lee Zeldin to investigate this public 
health threat before irreversible damage is done. 
These Chemical Abortion Pills – mifepristone and misoprostol – 
were responsible for over 648,500 abortions in the last year 
alone, now making up more than 60% of all abortions in America. 
And the standard instructions? Sit on the toilet. Don’t look.   
please act: https://act.studentsforlifeaction.com/clean-water-for-
life-petition/ and donate to Students for Life Action to help us 
build a groundswell the EPA can’t ignore!  
Thank you for standing with us for Life – and the TRUTH.” 
[Above text was excerpted from the 7/19/2025 Students for Life 
Action email, we were the first to sound the alarm.] 
The National Catholic Bioethics Center: Are you facing tough 
ethical decisions in health care and biomedical research?  
Free Personal Ethics Consultation for real-life decisions.  
https://www.ncbcenter.org/consultation-form 
Gabriel Project - Pregnancy Outreach for Expectant Mothers: 
Offers emotional, spiritual, material, and financial support through 
a pregnancy helpline and parish-based volunteer “Angel”  
support. helpforpregnantwomen.org. 866.444.3553. 
Project Rachel - Help after Abortion: A safe place to share  
your emotions and work toward healing. helpafterabortion.org, 
703.841.2504.  
Marian Homes: Purchases and maintains affordable homes for 
individuals with intellectual disabilities. marianhomes.org/. 
The Lamb Center: provides laundry, showers, hot meals,    
counseling, and financial assistance for poor and homeless. 
https://nativityburke.org/service/the-lamb-center/. 

 

ECHO Collection NEXT weekend, 2/3 August 
Food Room Most Needed Items 

 

Thank you for including ECHO Food Room needs on your  
shopping list. The USDA calculates that a meal for one persons 
is considered to be 1.2 pounds of food. Thus far this fiscal year 
ECHO has distributed 288,560 pounds of food which converts to 
240,466 meals given to our neighbors in Burke and Springfield. 
Thank you donors for your generosity in helping our neighbors. 
Your help is greatly appreciated. At Nativity, we collected 
738lbs on the weekend of July 5/6 .  
• Choose sizes appropriate for our average family size of four. 
• Include an assortment of food to ensure a variety of items. 
• We are short on many other items such as personal care     
products and the items listed below.  
 

ECHO 's policy is to not give expired, open or repackaged  
food to clients. PLEASE do not bring these items or glass jars!! 
Bag Beans (black, red or garbanzo beans preferred), Lentils 
Bag rice, Protein Items (can chicken, Spam, sardines, salmon, 
tuna, chili) Canned Fruit (100% juice), Peanut Butter, Cereal/
Oatmeal (Low sugar), Instant (Box) Potatoes, Box Pasta, Spa-
ghetti Sauce, Can Tomatoes, Tomato paste & sauce, Can Milk, 
Shelf Stable Milk and Hot Chocolate, Snacks (Crackers, raisins, 
granola bars, dry fruit, nuts), Baked Beans, Instant Coffee, Tea 
(green, herbal, black), Pancake Mix & Syrup, Cooking Oil,  
Non-Salt Spices (cinnamon, cumin, pepper, garlic powder,  
onion powder), Masa (Corn) Flour, Sugar, Lemon or Lime Juice 
Honey and Jelly, Tortillas (corn and flour), Condiments 
(Ketchup, Mayonnaise, Mustard), Macaroni & Cheese, Muffin 
Mix, Toilet Paper, Facial Tissues, Toothpaste, Shampoo, Soap. 

Pray the Pro-Life Rosary with Us! 
 

When: Usually Fridays after Nativity’s 7:30am Mass. 
Where: 900 S. Washington Street, Falls Church. Join 
Nativity in peacefully praying the  Pro-Life Rosary  
on the sidewalk in front of the Falls Church abortion  

facility for mothers in need and for the protection of human life. 
Contact rickloffredo@outlook.com to join us! 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrk.studentsforlifeaction.org%2Ff%2Fa%2FA6rpeHffa9qxe8YWsAiNVQ~~%2FAAVkMxA~%2FD4KmkZDpgKE-Nwvpo1-7IeiC_WipLCbTA1SCYGjskl1baqNWdNWG39o6ZHBvyCaUVYsh-sVPRO4GyY9VABxMsxNfG7siTa0XkUerNVQYlkB9yInKABoAc
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrk.studentsforlifeaction.org%2Ff%2Fa%2FA6rpeHffa9qxe8YWsAiNVQ~~%2FAAVkMxA~%2FD4KmkZDpgKE-Nwvpo1-7IeiC_WipLCbTA1SCYGjskl1baqNWdNWG39o6ZHBvyCaUVYsh-sVPRO4GyY9VABxMsxNfG7siTa0XkUerNVQYlkB9yInKABoAc
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrk.studentsforlifeaction.org%2Ff%2Fa%2FA6rpeHffa9qxe8YWsAiNVQ~~%2FAAVkMxA~%2FD4KmkZDpgKE-Nwvpo1-7IeiC_WipLCbTA1SCYGjskl1baqNWdNWG39o6ZHBvyCaUVYsh-sVPRO4GyY9VABxMsxNfG7siTa0XkUerNVQYlkB9yInKABoAc
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrk.studentsforlifeaction.org%2Ff%2Fa%2FA6rpeHffa9qxe8YWsAiNVQ~~%2FAAVkMxA~%2FD4KmkZDpgKE-Nwvpo1-7IeiC_WipLCbTA1SCYGjskl1baqNWdNWG39o6ZHBvyCaUVYsh-sVPRO4GyY9VABxMsxNfG7siTa0XkUerNVQYlkB9yInKABoAc
https://act.studentsforlifeaction.com/clean-water-for-life-petition/
https://act.studentsforlifeaction.com/clean-water-for-life-petition/
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrk.studentsforlifeaction.org%2Ff%2Fa%2F4WqZQGWZS7akJcbZX0kpUg~~%2FAAVkMxA~%2FREwRjtJEAhBwY93z6c1zwo9AlMpaW8AhKIQd97LHC9T2JFSBrZrXm1POwc18puJOtTZe5Vl6g9gWONmLKIMVitEi-c7oJbiq67NbgsAIDz6mZDefpsD9n
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrk.studentsforlifeaction.org%2Ff%2Fa%2F4WqZQGWZS7akJcbZX0kpUg~~%2FAAVkMxA~%2FREwRjtJEAhBwY93z6c1zwo9AlMpaW8AhKIQd97LHC9T2JFSBrZrXm1POwc18puJOtTZe5Vl6g9gWONmLKIMVitEi-c7oJbiq67NbgsAIDz6mZDefpsD9n
https://www.ncbcenter.org/consultation-form
https://helpafterabortion.org/
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           A Message from the Nativity Creation Care Ministry 
 

Washing full but not overly packed loads maximizes energy, 
water, and cost efficiency, with the washer performing best 
when loosely filled to about two-thirds or three-fourths its  
capacity. 
Opting for cold water not only reduces energy consumption,  
as heating water accounts for up to 75% of energy use during 
washing, but also helps in preserving the color and fit of your 
clothes, with most detergents being designed to work efficiently 
in cold water. 
Adjust your washer settings appropriately, using the high-spin 
cycle to minimize drying time, and treat stains before washing 
for better results without overusing detergent or causing machine 
issues. Learn more about saving water and energy with the  
Sustain Fairfax Challenge. 

Come join the Nativity Dames! We are the wives, widows, sis-
ters, daughters, nieces of the men in the Knights of Columbus. 

Our purpose is to support and assist our Fr. Vincent Sikora  
Council. Our fellowship and information meetings are held the  

1st Tuesday of the month at 7:30 pm in the Fr. Ready room. 
The next meeting (August 5th meeting has been cancelled) will 

be September 2nd. For more information, please contact 
RoseAnne Zivich at brzivich@aim.com. 

"In God we live and move and have our being" 
Women’s 159th Arlington Cursillo Retreat 
September 18 - 21, 2025 
Missionhurst Retreat Center, Arlington, VA  
 

The Cursillo Weekend is a retreat, but also so much more. It is 
an opportunity to examine and celebrate yourself, deepen your 
relationship with Christ, and continue – or begin – your faith 
journey with the love and support of the Catholic community. 
 

You will: 

• Grow spiritually 

• Make new friends 

• Experience Christ’s unlimited love 
 

For more information visit: https://www.arlingtoncursillo.org/ 
If you are interested and would like to learn more feel free to 
contact lauralaverdiere@msn.com. 

Love working with children? Want flexibility? 
Consider becoming a Recess Monitor at Nativity School... 

Part-Time Recess Help Needed! 
 

Monday - Friday from Approx. 11:30 am - 1:30 pm. We are  
in need of responsible adults with the following minimum  
qualifications to monitor children while at recess: 

 

• Ability to follow directions and communicate effectively. 

• Proficiency in maintaining control in a group environment. 

• Compliant within the Diocese. 

• Successful background check. 
 

To apply, email Rich Godwin at rgodwin@nativityschool.org,  
or call him at (703) 455-2300, ext.146. Thank you! 

The Diocese of Arlington invites you to take part in a powerful 
witness of our faith from November 9 through 16 for the 

first Diocesan Week of Service, a time dedicated to putting  
Love in Action through Service in Community.  

Rooted in the Gospel and inspired by the Spiritual and Corporal 
Works of Mercy, our parishes and ministries are joining together 

to bring Christ to our neighbors by serving individuals and  
families who are most in need—spiritually, emotionally, and 
physically. From feeding the hungry and visiting the sick, to  

comforting the sorrowful and praying for the living and the dead, 
this week calls each of us to live our faith in concrete and  

compassionate ways. Want to get involved? Visit:  
https://www.arlingtondiocese.org/serviceweek  
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Linktree Universal Sign-up Link - Volunteer for an event!  Scroll 
down to view all event. https://linktr.ee/fr_sikora_council_7992. 

 

Council Meetings: 1st and 3rd Tuesdays. First meeting is a  
business meeting, the second meeting of the month is devoted  
to faith formation. Rosary 7:15 PM; meeting at 7:30 PM.  
Fellowship follows. Meet in the Nativity school cafeteria.  
Linktree Universal Sign-up Link:  
Volunteer for an event! Scroll down to view all events.  
https://linktr.ee/fr_sikora_council_7992 
Exemplification: Come welcome our newest Fr. Vincent S. 
Sikora Council Knights! Dress is suit / coat and tie or business 
casual. Tuesday, July 22 at 7 PM in the church. POC for any 
questions: Deputy Grand Knight Vince Augelli at 
dgk7992@nativityburke.org. 
Financial Readiness Seminar: Tuesday, August 19, 7-9 
PM.  All are invited to better understand the benefits available to 
Catholics through the Knights of Columbus. Sign up 
here:  https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/30E0D4EACAC29A2F58-57599740-financial  
Blood Drive: Saturday, Aug 9 from 7:00 AM to 12:00 noon in 
the cafeteria, in coordination with INOVA Blood Service, our 
council will host a blood drive. Currently less than 38% of our 
population is eligible to donate blood. If you are eligible to  
donate blood signup online at:  
https://www.inovabloodsaves.org/donor/schedules/
drive_schedule/35170 or after Mass in the narthex on July 26-
27 or Aug 2-3. Looking for at least one worthy Knight after each 
Mass on these weekends to encourage donations. On Friday, 
Aug 8, we need 1-2 Knights to help set up (less than 1 hour).  
On Saturday Aug 9, we need 1 Knight for sign-ins (two 3 hours 
shifts) from 6:30 until 12:00 and 1-2 Knights to help clean up at 
12:00 (1 hour). See SUGs on LinkTree. The blood banks need 
our help, please consider giving the gift of life. 
Name Tags: If you have not received your name tag, email our 
Warden, Robert Myers, at warden7992@nativityburke.org.    
Exemplification: Come welcome our newest Fr. Vincent S. 
Sikora Council Knights! Dress is suit / coat and tie or business 
casual. Tuesday, July 22 at 7:00 PM in the church.  
Food for Others: Volunteer for food distribution to the poor, 
delivered on designated Thursday or Friday evenings.  
For Thursdays, contact Br. Mark Sawyer at   
sawyerkoc7992@verizon.net. Fridays, contact Br. Matt  
Stockburger at mstock_w@yahoo.com. Deliver food from  
Giant to the FFO warehouse Tuesday mornings;  
contact Br. Bob Colella robert.colella.86@gmail.com.  
Nativity Ushers assist at collections: Volunteer for your Mass! 
Volunteer on Link Tree for a database of potential helpers!  
Sunday Mass Coffee and Cookies: We are providing coffee 
and cookies following Sunday morning Masses. See Linktree.  
Handy Knights Ministry: Parishioners unable to perform basic 
maintenance tasks or small home repairs due to health or other 
factors, contact the “Handy Knights.” 
Email handyknightsofnativity@gmail.com.  
The Fraternal Committee: Brothers helping brothers in need 
of assistance. Brothers and their families (living and deceased) 
in need of a helping hand, contact Br. John Landy at  
navyy8@yahoo.com. 
3rd Degree Knights - Grow with 4th Degree: participate in 
patriotic activities that promote Catholic citizenship. 4th Degree 
Assembly meets the second Tuesday of the month in the Nativi-
ty school cafeteria: 7:30 PM rosary, 7:45 PM business meeting 
followed by fellowship.  If you are interested, please contact  
our Faithful Navigator Murray Rupert at fn2996@vakofc.org.  
Join the Knights! The Knights of Columbus is an international 
Order of Catholic men who are called to lead with faith, protect 
our families, serve others, and defend values in a busy changing 
world. Join today at https://www.kofc.org/joinus. Your dues will 
be free for one year: Be sure to enter our council #7992 and the 
code BLESSEDMCGIVNEY when you register.  

 NATIVITY CATHOLIC SCHOOL      

A Blue Ribbon School of Excellence  

nativityschool.org 

 

Nativity School is accepting applications for the following 
grades: 1st, 5th, & 7th, for the 2025-26 School Year 

For details, contact Shannon Murphy at (703) 455-2300,  
or smurph@nativityschool.org. 

 

***************************************** 

Celebrating Nativity STEM Day: 

It’s A Snap! 
Internationally acclaimed a STEM school by the International 
Technology and Engineering Educators Association (ITEEA), 
our classes celebrate STEM education experiences with our  
students and they always enjoy them. 
Here our 6th Graders are using educational electronic kits that 
allow them to build a variety of electronic circuits by snapping 
together color-coded pieces.   
They are designed to be user-friendly, requiring no soldering, 
wire twisting, or additional connectors, making them suitable  
for learning about electronics, circuits, resistors, capacitors, 
switches, LEDs, alarms, radios and much more, in a fun and 
engaging way.  And, oh, what fun they had!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

***************************************** 

Yes, Catholic education is worth the investment! 
Nativity Catholic School is committed to making Catholic 

education accessible to those who desire it, and offers  
financial assistance to make their dream come true. 

DIOCESAN CAR MINISTRY 
The Car Ministry accepts vehicles, reconditions them and then 

provides them as a gift to low-income families referred by pastors 
and social agencies. Click on the "Donate your Car" link on the 

Car Ministry's website, www.carministry.org, or contact the  
charity’s Director, Larry Gordon at 703.237.8479 for more info. 

https://linktr.ee/fr_sikora_council_7992
mailto:handyknightsofnativity@gmail.com
mailto:navyy8@yahoo.com
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CONNECT WITH NATIVITY BY 
DOWNLOADING THE FREE  

myParish APP 
 
 

Nativity Parishioners can keep up to date with church 
events and notifications but you can also have access 
to prayers, readings, and reflections on your phone at 
all times. 
This first-of-its-kind app for iOS and Android devices, 
myParish helps build stronger Catholic communities 
and better engage the New Evangelization.  
You can download it for free and just add Nativity 
Catholic Church, Burke VA in the search field for  
our parish. If you have any questions please call  
the parish office. 

   Sick / Homebound Visits 
Are you or someone you know sick and/or homebound for  
any reason? We can arrange home visits from the parish and  
provide prayer and the sacraments. We would love to bring 

God’s Grace and Peace to anyone in difficult times.  
Please contact Cat Sands, Pastoral Minister, at 
csands@nativityburke.org to schedule a visit. 
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FOR SAFETY REASONS, PLEASE DO NOT DROP OFF  
OR LEAVE USED CLOTHING OR OTHER HOUSEHOLD 
ITEMS IN OUR NARTHEX OR AT ANY OF OUR EXITS 

 

If you have items to donate, please call the Parish Office at  
703 455 2400 first to find out if there is a need. You can also  
always contact ECHO at 703 569 9160 or visit them to drop  
off donations at 7205 Old Keene Mill Road in Springfield. 

NEED TO TALK? 
Catholic Charities provides quality mental health services  
& counselors grounded in a Catholic understanding of the  

human person. “Nativity’s Counselor” Ms. Marguerite Turner, 
MS, LPC visits Nativity to counsel clients in-person  

on Thursdays from 10:00am-6:00pm. She is available  
to talk with any parishioners who may be struggling.  

To set up an appointment, please contact Marguerite at  
703-454-2415 or mmturner@ccda.net. 
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XVII DOMINGO ORDINARIO     
Ciclo C    EVANGELIO  
 

Lectura del santo Evangelio según san Lucas. 11, 1-13  
Un día, Jesús estaba orando y cuando terminó, uno de sus discípulos le dijo: “Señor, enséñanos a orar, como Juan enseñó a sus 
discípulos”. Entonces Jesús les dijo: “Cuando oren, digan: „Padre, santificado sea tu nombre, venga tu Reino, danos hoy nuestro pan 
de cada día y perdona nuestras ofensas, puesto que también nosotros perdonamos a todo aquel que nos ofende, y no nos dejes caer 
en tentación‟ ”.  
También les dijo: “Supongan que alguno de ustedes tiene un amigo que viene a medianoche a decirles: „Préstame, por favor, tres 
panes, pues un amigo mío ha venido de viaje y no tengo nada que ofrecerle‟. Pero él le responde desde dentro: „No me molestes. No 
puedo levantarme a dártelos, porque la puerta ya está cerrada y mis hijos y yo estamos acostados‟. Si el otro sigue tocando, yo les 
aseguro que, aunque no se levante a dárselos por ser su amigo, sin embargo, por su molesta insistencia, sí se levantará y le dará 
cuanto necesite.  
Así también les digo a ustedes: Pidan y se les dará, busquen y encontrarán, toquen y se les abrirá. Porque quien pide, recibe; quien 
busca encuentra, y al que toca, se le abre. ¿Habrá entre ustedes algún padre que, cuando su hijo le pida pan, le dará una piedra? ¿O 
cuando le pida pescado le dé una víbora? ¿O cuando pida un huevo, le dé un alacrán? Pues, si ustedes, que son malos, saben dar 
cosas buenas a sus hijos, ¿cuánto más el Padre celestial dará el Espíritu Santo a quienes lo pidan?"  

 
Palabra del Señor.  REFLEXIÓN    EL TEXTO  
Nos llama mucho la atención en este texto que Jesús no responde a la petición de sus discípulos con un método sino que aprovecha 
para revelarles a su Padre. Es decir, aprender a orar es tomar la actitud de hijos y presentarse ante quien sabemos que nos ama para 
dialogar con él. En la oración del Padre nuestro, Jesús nos muestra todo nuestro programa de vida como discípulos de él; si lo leemos 
con atención en él encontraremos todo nuestro proyecto de vida: santificar el nombre de Jesús, hacer presente su Reino, alimentarnos 
de él, perdonar a quien nos ofende y no dejarnos llevar por la tentación.  
Siguiendo la primera idea del Padre, las siguientes dos comparaciones que hace Jesús tratan de revelarnos dos realidades: la primera 
es la incondicionalidad del Padre para escuchar nuestra oración y la segunda es la necesidad de nuestra insistencia, no por que Dios 
se haga el desentendido (en otro pasaje Jesús ya había dicho que “el Padre sabe lo que os hace falta, incluso antes de que se lo pi-
dan” Mt 6,8), sino porque la oración dispone el corazón del hombre para comprender lo que Dios le ha respondido.  

Dios no escuche a la primera, sino porque a base de dedicarle tiempo a orar es como mejor comprenderemos la voluntad de Dios so-
bre nuestras vidas; y por último se necesita CARIDAD, pues de la oración nosotros recibimos a Dios, que es Amor, y si no lo comparti-
mos con los demás este amor se pierde. Decía Sta. Teresa que la oración profunda y más perfecta se medía por la caridad de la per-
sona y no por los fenómenos místicos que ésta tuviera (éxtasis, don de lenguas, “descanso en el Espíritu”, etc); lo mismo dirá san 
Pablo: “Aunque hablara las lenguas de los hombres y de los ángeles... y aunque tuviera el don profetizar... y aunque mi fe trasladara 
montañas... si no tengo amor, de nada sirve” (I Cor 13,1-3).  
 
PROPÓSITO  
La semana pasada ya nos habíamos hecho el propósito de orar, aunque fuera brevemente, durante el día. Esta semana no cambiamos 
de propósito, sólo que ahora intentemos servirnos del Padre Nuestro para realizar nuestro diálogo con Dios. Les propongo que de las 
siete peticiones que contiene el Padre Nuestro tomemos una cada día y la repitamos cuantas veces sea necesario para vivirla. Es de-
cir, el primer día tomamos la petición “santificado sea tu nombre”, así durante el día estaremos repitiendo esta frase cada vez que nos 
cueste hacer algo o cada vez que nos acordemos de Dios. De esta manera al final del día podremos estar seguros que intentamos 
santificar el nombre de Jesús con nuestras vidas. Así sucesivamente lo podrás hacer con cada una de las peticiones del Padre Nuestro 
(Venga a nosotros tu Reino - hágase tu voluntad – danos hoy nuestro pan de cada día – perdona nuestras ofensas... – no nos dejes 
caer en la tentación – líbranos del mal.).  
Por tu pueblo,  Para tu gloria,    Siempre tuyo Señor.   Héctor M. Pérez V., Pbro.   hmpv@infosel.net.mx www 

27 de julio de 2025 Domingo 17O del Tiempo Ordinario  
“Así que Yo les digo: pidan, y se les dará; busquen, y hallarán; 

llamen a la puerta, y se les abrirá.” LUCAS 11:9  
 

Jesús nos asegura que, si le pedimos, Dios se ocupará de lo que 
necesitamos. El problema es que nuestra cultura a veces confunde 
lo que realmente necesitamos con lo que simplemente queremos. 
La verdad es que muchos de nosotros necesitamos muy poco. Sin 
embargo, ¡usualmente queremos mucho más! La corresponsabi-
lidad es simplemente ser agradecidos por todo lo que somos y 

tenemos, y compartir generosamente con los demás los dones que 
hemos recibido de Dios. La gratitud y la generosidad son dones 
que abren puertas a nuevas relaciones con los demás y con Dios. 

  
Caridades Catolicas estara ofreciendo clases de Ingles y  

Ciudadania para adultos en Sterling en la Parroquia de Cristo  
Redentor. Días de clases: Martes y Jueves de 7:30-9:30 p.m.  

Fechas de clases: 29 Julio—23 Octubre.  
Costo: Inglés: $80; Ciudadanía: $125. Escanee el código para 

inscribirse ahora. Llame al (571) 208-1572 o envíe un  
correo electrónico a ewd@ccda.net si tiene preguntas.  

 



 
  
  

 

 
 Nativity Catholic Church, Burke Virginia                17th Sunday in Ordinary Time July 27, 2025 

 



 
  
  

 

 
 Nativity Catholic Church, Burke Virginia                17th Sunday in Ordinary Time July 27, 2025 



 
  
  

 

 
 Nativity Catholic Church, Burke Virginia                17th Sunday in Ordinary Time July 27, 2025 


